Hutter reappointed Tredennick Professor of Entrepreneurship
8/11/05

Robert Hutter, Alfred University professor of law, has been re-appointed the Tredennick Professor of Entrepreneurship
for a three-year term, announced Dr. David Martin, dean of the College of Business. The Tredennick Professorship
commemorates the late Dr. William Tredennick's contributions to Alfred University and the business world. As a
leader in the refractories field, Tredennick, an AU life trustee until his death, typified the entrepreneurial spirit. The
Tredennick Professorship was established to develop a new generation of young men and women with this spirit."l am
confident that Professor Hutter will carry on the entrepreneurial legacy established by William Tredennick," said
Martin. "Indeed, | fully anticipate that Professor Hutter will continue to be one of our faculty leaders as we 'grow' our
programs in entrepreneurship education and research.”As the current Tredennick chair, Professor Hutter has leveraged
the professorship in terms of faculty development and in terms of furthering the College of Business's strategic
interests,” continued Martin. "Specifically, over the last six years he has become a certified financial planner, has
instituted a financial elective in estate and financial planning, assumed responsibility for our required course for
accounting majors in taxation, and was involved in the development of the Student Managed Investment Fund course
and lab."An AU faculty member since 1994, Hutter teaches courses in real estate laws, business ethics, estate planning,
business policy, and personal financial planning. He is an active member of the American Business Law Association.
In addition to his teaching duties, Hutter has been the adviser to the Student Managed Investment Fund and an
instructor in the Entrepreneurial Leadership Institute for high school students.Hutter earned his juris doctor degree at
the University of Maryland, his MBA from St. Bonaventure University, and his Bachelor of Science degree in
engineering from Virginia Polytechnic Institute.



